
 

 

 

  STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 

  DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

ROY COOPER 
        DIVISION OF MOTOR VEHICLES 

J. ERIC BOYETTE 
GOVERNOR   SECRETARY 
 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

To update rules for the Periodic Review’s readoption schedule and to conform to the 

Office of Administrative Hearings style changes, the North Carolina Division of Motor 

Vehicles (NCDMV) is proposing one rule change to 19A NCAC 03B Section .0200. The 

proposed rule change includes:  

 

Proposed NCAC Rule Change:  

• 19A NCAC 03B .0201 Technical Changes 

 

Agency Contact:  Helen Landi 

   Interagency Director/APA Coordinator 

 

   Hannah D. Jernigan 

   APA/Rulemaking Program Manager 

 

Statutory Authority: N.C.G.S. § 20-2; § 20-7; § 20-39; S.L. 2014-100; s. 34.8(a), 34(b) 

 

Impact Summary: Federal Government – No 

   State Government – No 

   Local Government – No 

   Substantial Impact – No 

 

Necessity: NCDMV is proposing to revise the Driver License Section Administrative 

Code Rule as it applies to Driver License Issuance.   

 

As part of the Office of Administrative Hearings (OAH) Periodic Review,  

this Rule was deemed necessary with substantive public interest. The 

agency is updating this rule with only technical changes to conform with 

current law, OAH preferred style and format and modern processes and 

procedures. 

 

19A NCAC 03B .0201 Driver’s License Examination and Online Renewal, 

Technical Changes 

This rule is updated to comply with style changes.  

 

 


